	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Friday, July 15, 2011
20110715-1

In this Issue:
· U.S. Senate Committee Set To Hold Hearing On Surface Transportation Bill

· Los Angeles Times Editorial on Alternative Mulholland Bridge Expected Saturday 

· Expo Line Train Testing Update
· Expo Construction Notice

· Procurement Postings for Next Week
· Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
U.S. Senate Committee Set To Hold Hearing On Surface Transportation Bill

U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), Chairman of the Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works, has called a hearing of her committee next week [July 21, 2011] to discuss her plans regarding with respect to the nation’s next surface transportation bill.   The hearing, entitled “Legislative Issues For Transportation Reauthorization,” was announced earlier today and a full witness list is expected to be released early next week. We look forward to continuing our positive working relationship with Senator Boxer and her colleagues on the committee with respect to transportation reauthorization issues.

Los Angeles Times Editorial on Alternative Mulholland Bridge Expected Saturday 

The Los Angeles Times is expected to publish an editorial on Saturday that should note that we offered the community a plan to build an alternative replacement bridge over Mulholland Drive early this year. The bridge would have saved taxpayers millions of dollars and avoided having to shutdown the I-405 twice for bridge demolition work now being done in two phases, this weekend and about a year from now. It also would have spared the community two years of traffic disruption. Unfortunately, demands made by the Mulholland Scenic Parkway Design Review Board and others that included hiring a world class architect to design an iconic bridge, would have added significant costs and potentially delayed the project for more than a year. Since community consensus couldn’t be reached, there was also the threat of litigation. Long delays could have put receipt of federal funds at risk. Thus, we opted to go back to the original plan and proceed with demolishing and replacing the Mulholland bridge in two phases.
Expo Line Train Testing Update

Testing of traffic signals and train control system between Flower Street/Washington Boulevard and Jefferson Boulevard/National Boulevard will take place on Friday, July 22, 2011 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  To view the complete notice, click here.
Expo Construction Notice
In preparation for construction of Phase 2 of the Expo Light Rail Line, work crews will be conducting pre-construction activities along the project alignment.  Construction will take place on Monday, July 18, 2011 through August 31, 2011. To view the complete notice and supplemental notice - please click here.
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Bus Filters (IFB)
Metro will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure bus filters. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 18, 2011 through September 22, 2011.

Various types of filters are needed to protect the engine, transmission and fuel and coolant systems on a bus. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.

Axle Component Pressing (IFB)
Metro will release an IFB next week to procure services for axle component pressing for the Metro Blue and Green Line cars. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 19, 2011 through October 20, 2011.

Wheel and axle presswork is required to support the gear box repair/maintenance program, and the ongoing Light Rail Vehicle (LRV) truck rebuild. In order to remove the gearbox for repair and servicing; it is necessary to remove and re-assemble the wheel, journal bearing, and associated equipment from the rail car truck assembly axle. These services are essential to ensure that wheel and axle performance is in accordance with the LRV manufacturer’s performance criteria.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Otto Ojong, Sr. Contract Administrator, at 213-922-1454.

Work Gloves (IFB)
Metro will release an IFB next week to procure work gloves. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 18, 2011 through September 22, 2011.

Various types of work gloves are needed by personnel to protect their hands while performing their assigned duties. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.

Diesel & Emergency Fuel (IFB)
Metro will release an IFB next week to procure low sulfur diesel fuel. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 18, 2011 through September 22, 2011.

Low sulfur diesel fuel is needed to operate heavy duty non-revenue vehicles, rail maintenance equipment, and emergency generators. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Juelene Close, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1066.

Unleaded Fuel (IFB)
Metro will release an IFB next week to procure unleaded gasoline. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 18, 2011 through September 22, 2011.

Unleaded gasoline is needed to operate the non-revenue vehicle fleet. Award of a contract will provide a commitment from the supplier to ensure availability at a fixed, competitive price.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events 

Next week, I will be meeting with the US Department of Transportation, Undersecretary for Policy, Roy Kienitz. I will also be meeting with Directors DuBois and Wilson and attending the “Building Cities, Building Futures” event being put on by the Southern California Association of Governments and the National League of Cities. In addition, I will be attending the Bus Operator Bridge Program Graduation ceremony.


	

	








